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Nazareth ISD BOE 
Regular Meeting 

July 14, 2021 

The meeting was called to order by President Marty Gerber at 7:32 p.m. Other members present 

were Secretary Jenny Schulte, Alan Birkenfeld, Keith Hoelting, and Mitchell Brockman. Mac 

Annen and Jennifer Heiman were unable to attend. Also present was Principal Robert O'Connor 

and Superintendent Dr. Kara Sue Garlitz. The prayer was led by Mitchell, the pledge by Jenny 

and the mission statement was read by Alan. 

Mitchell made a motion to "approve the Resolution of the Board regarding Policy CB(LOCAL}." 

The motion was seconded by Alan and motion carried 5-0. 

Dr. Garlitz presented information concerning Elementary and Secondary School Emergency 

Relief, ESSER III & II, grants. Results from the stakeholder survey were presented as a means to 

determine priorities. There were no public comments made.

Dr. Garlitz presented the Superintendent Report, which included the regular reports of District's 

current bills, financial reports, cash flow and investment report, Pledged Securities, Castro CAD 

monthly tax collection, facilities and operations, transportation, and personnel. It also included 

the 2021-2022 Transfer Students, a COVID-19 and ESSER I, II, and III update, an update of the 

District of Innovation Plan renewal, the T ASB localized policy manual update 117, and 

upcoming training opportunities. 

Approval of the check lists and financial reports will be considered under the Consent Agenda. 

Cash flow and investments were presented. The pledged securities with Peoples Bank were 

reported and presented. Castro County Appraisal District reported that 99.05% of current M&O 

taxes and 99.06% of current I&S taxes have been collected. 

Dr. Garlitz gave an update on facilities and operation, transportation, and personnel. 

Superintendent recommendations and information related to 2020-202 l transfer student approvals 

were presented and discussed. 






